Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting 
 December 16, 2014  

Meeting rescheduled from 12/9/14 due to weather cancellation 
MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7:20p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones,* Barry Langer, Daniel Maddox, and John (Jack) Plumley. Alan (Bim) McNeil was absent. Ordinance Committee Members present were C. Alan Ray, Chairman, Daryl Boness, and Arthur Harvey.  Lee Holman represented the Board of Selectmen.  *Gregory Jones, Alternate, was appointed by the Chairman to serve as a voting member. 

1. Review and Approval of Minutes of November 11, 2014. 
Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to accept the Minutes as distributed.  The motion passed unanimously.

2. Report of Work Session of 11/16/14  to Identify and Evaluate Sections of Stetson Road Requiring Significant Road Work for FY 2014-15 & 2015-16.

Discussion of this item was deferred to the end of the meeting.  At that time, the members attending the Work Session reported on the resulting recommendation that three sections of the road be addressed in the 2014-15 spring work program, in order for safe passage in these areas where there is considerable (> 6”) road sinking and deep ruts and crests. It was agreed that rocks should be removed 3-4’ down and road fabric be used near Willie Bragg’s home to stabilize and preserve the road bed from more subsurface deterioration.   
3. Review of Road Standards Ordinance with Members of the Ordinance Committee for Amendment Recommendations to the Ordinance Committee and Selectmen. 
The Road Committee welcomed members of the Ordinance Committee, for the purpose of discussing the best manner in which to proceed with recommendations for changes to the Road Standards Ordinance.  It was noted that there were technical/typographical corrections and changes needed to dates and references, including the Maine DOT Highway Design Guide Volumes 1 & 2, as well as the updating of specifications.  After considerable discussion it was agreed that the Road Committee would review the updating of specifications and recommend any technical and/or standards changes identified, for subsequent re-evaluation by the Ordinance Committee. The Ordinance Committee will evaluate the language and consistency between the relevant Ordinances.  It was noted that the Sub-Division Ordinance contains language from a model ordinance, which the Committees may also wish to incorporate into the Road Standards Ordinance. Additionally, the importance of clarifying the use of street and road and minimizing any inconsistencies was recognized. The goal is to identify the elements needed for the Town of Hartford’s roads to meet or exceed the requirements necessary to assure quality and safety.  The Road Committee will provide its recommendations to the Ordinance Committee and the two may choose to meet together again when settling the final set of recommended changes to go to the Board of Selectmen. It was noted members of each committee are welcome at the other’s meetings on the subject.  Arthur Harvey encouraged Road Committee participation at the Ordinance Committee meeting. Members of the Ordinance Committee left the meeting at this time. 

4. Discussion of Issues to be addressed before Budget Recommendations.
The Committee discussed a number of issues which will impact its recommendations for the 2015-16 budget.  Questions were raised regarding funds available in the 2014-15 Summer Roads Budget, for spring completion of projects.  It was asked whether the Road Commissioner could and/or was keeping his Summer Roads Crew on all winter?  Work being done on the Rail Road Bed area was questioned regarding the appropriate allocation of funding resources; whether this should be the Summer Roads Account, the Recreation Committee, the Snowmobile Club’s responsibility, or something else.  Lee Holman agreed to follow up with ascertaining the answers, noting that the Board of Selectmen had authorized limited brush cutting for the area. 
It was reported to the Committee that questions have apparently been raised about the use of monies in the Road’s Special Projects Reserve account and whether the Selectmen have the authority to spend those funds without another Town Meeting approval. Lee Holman will also follow up with MMA to clarify their authority in this regard.  Once answered, this will allow the Road Committee to re-consider whether the funding for the original 2013-14 Gurney Hill Project, done in 2014-15, should be allocated to the Special Projects Reserve or the general Summer Roads Projects budget account.    Barry Langer noted that his available time for research would be very limited between Jan. 3 – April 16.  
5. Old Business. 
Dan Maddox had questions on the Vendor Report, noting as an example that there appeared to be missing costs for Adams Road brush cutting (E-15-01-40-14); he was unable to clarify exactly what costs for what services were applicable to each road. The goal of the Road Committee to have a clear listing and application of costs and work done on each road was reiterated.  He also reported that he had asked the Selectmen for a copy of the Town rules, policies and procedures, which were not specifically addressed in the Ordinances, and he has not seen this information to date..  He noted that these requests would be covered under the Freedom of Information Act, should invoking that be necessary. He also asked that all requests to the Board of Selectmen indicate that answers be addressed to the Road Committee in writing, for the record. Lee Holman acknowledged his questions. 
Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, that the Secretary prepare a letter to the Board of Selectmen, requesting access to all information detail, under the authority of the Freedom of Access Act, on all current Summer Roads expenditures for 2014-15, so they may be identified by road and purpose.  The motion passed unanimously.
6. New Business.

Harley Swanson reported that, due to the snow before the ground froze, road materials put on Gurney Hill Road in the fall had been pushed into the ditches.  He felt this was because of the plow truck weights.  In considering proper equipment necessary for spring and fall plowing, he recommended that the ability to have a light truck for these situations should be included in the requirements. He noted this impacts both the cost of additional ditch clearing and the effective loss of the road materials, requiring more investment and grading. 
7.  Adjournment.  

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary

